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Meeting Minutes 

 

 Meeting started at 3:16 p.m. 

 Teacher Taylor Hill facilitated the beginning of the meeting on behalf of the Principal who 
was on her way. 

 Meeting minutes from October 20, 2016 were approved by a motion by student Bourgeois, 
G.  and seconded by student Alfaro, F. 

 Introduction of Council members and guests. 

 Alejandra Valencia from the Title III English Learner Services Program shared parent 
feedback results from DELAC/LCAP meeting.  Ms. Valencia also explained the purpose of 
DELAC meetings and upcoming meeting information. 

 Lisa Lanier from the Title I Program shared an update on Padres Unidos with the Council.  
Ms. Lanier will continue to coordinate with Juvenile Hall administrative staff to determine 
the possibility of extending the opportunity to attend the Padres Unidos classes to all YCEP 
schools’ parents. 

 Principal Dianne Blackburn from the Assessment and Accountability office shared the 
ACCESS program’s testing schedule for 2016-2017.  Ms. Blackburn provided an explanation 
of the California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress (CAASPP).  Ms. 
Blackburn also reviewed the 2015-2016 assessment data for AU 110 (YCEP schools). 

 In the absence of parent attendance, Lisa Lanier explained to the students the importance 
of parent input regarding the ACCESS program and services.  Ms. Lanier asked the students 
to share their opinions and their parents’ opinions of the ACCESS program and services.  The 
students shared their opinions, as well as their parents’ preferred method of 
communication from the school. 

 Lisa Lanier shared the pre/post test results from the Inside the Outdoors program.  Council 
members remarked favorably on the success of the program, and students expressed how 
much they enjoyed the lessons. 

 Senior Administrator of Human Resources for the Orange County Department of Education, 
Devin Lawson, reviewed and explained OCDE’s Uniform Complaint Procedure policy and 
responded to questions. 
 
Next meeting will be Thursday, January 26 at 3:15 p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:27 p.m. 


